
Minutes of a Remote Meeting of Tywardreath & Par Parish Council Environment Committee held on 25th 

September 2020 at 10.30am via Zoom 

Minutes taken by Kevin Rouse 

Present  Cllr Taylor, Cllr Page, K Rouse Esq, Cllr A Wildish 

In attendance Cllr Mount 

1: No Apologises 

2: No declaration of interests 

3: No Public Questions 

● RM wanted to know how many footpaths there are in the Parish. He identified that walkers were struggling 

to find the right path to the beach as some signs were missing or overgrown. RM and his wife have cleared 

and cleaned the sign at Hambleys Corner. JP will contact Cornwall Council and Cllr Rowse regarding the 

missing sign at Par Green.  

4: Minutes of meeting held on 23rd July 2020  

Proposed by AW seconded by JP and RESOLVED that these minutes be approved and signed by the Chairman 

5: Review of Budget 2020/2021 – to review expenditure to date 

● No expenditure to date 

6: Bus Shelters: 

● JP has obtained a quote from Tim Bullen of £100 to clean Moorland Road shelter.  Proposed JP, seconded  

AW and RESOLVED that this quote be accepted.  

7: Allotments: 

KR had obtained 3 quotes for the following works to the Allotments   

Strim all four sites twice per annum  

Tree works on Woodland Avenue site, cut down bamboo, grub out roots ASFARP, tidy plot.  

Dig out pampas grass and carry out tree works at Glen View   

At Upper Poldrea works to conifer, sort out plot 6  clear rubbish 

● It was agreed the quote from Richard Heywood was most favourable as although not the cheapest it was the 

most comprehensive. JP proposed, AW seconded and it was RESOLVED that this quote be accepted. KR to 

make contact to go ahead.  

8: Floral Displays in Tywardreath and Par 

● JP to contact Ann Foster for names and contact details before next meeting.  

9: Footpaths 

● JP has emailed Cllr Rowse and is awaiting a reply.  

Play Area at Par Beach  

Being carried out successfully by Par Sands and Cormac 



10 Reports 

● JP has received letter of concern about rats at St Andrews Road pond. The Environment Agency are already 

aware and are placing traps and signage to discourage over feeding of birds.  

● AW has been contacted regarding the clearing of land at Vine Place for an archaeological site and this was 

agreed.  

 

Date of Next Meeting to be confirmed 


